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Friday 18th February 2022 

Newsletter   St. Elizabeth’s 

School 

 

Dear Parent/Guardians, 

 

This week all of our families and teachers had the opportunity to meet one 

another and set some goals for the term. It was lovely to hear from all parties 

involved that it was a great opportunity to connect and be on the same page 

about our goals and aspirations for our children. It was also a great  

opportunity to learn lots of interesting information about our children and who 

they are outside of school. 

 

As we all know, children can not flourish without the support of many. Parents 

can not do this by themselves; teachers also can not do this by themselves. 

We need to work in partnership to help understand and support our children. 

When we all work together and have a common goal, that is when we see 

great success, confident young people and most of all joy and contentment. 

 

As we know, these relationships that we form, 

work on and maintain are the key to raising 

happy and healthy children. We also know 

that communication is vital to support our 

young people. When we communicate with 

one another, we then have the knowledge 

and understanding of what is required and 

can then go about implementing this.  

 

As educators, we believe that this communication has to be a three way 

partnership between child, teacher and parent/s. We find that when this 

happens then we have provided a solid foundation for success.  

 

At St Elizabeth’s we are very lucky to have extremly dedicated teachers, who 

thrive on their students flourishing and are more than happy to communicate 

with their child’s parents. 

 

There are three main ways parents can communicate with teachers: 

 Email 

 Phone call 

 Organising an online or onsite meeting 

 

Teachers will use a variety of these ways to communicate, but most often 

then not, they will begin with an email. To ensure that our teachers are at 

their best, their wellbeing is just as important as our children’s. Therefore, it 

is a school policy that email communication will only happen between 8am-

6pm to ensure this. Like all other adults, they have the right to engage in lots 

of other activities outside of school, especially being there for their own 

families. As parents yourselves, I know you can understand and respect this. 

Please know that our teachers endeavour to respond within a 48 hour time frame. 

 

All email addresses were provided via the Level Newsletters last Monday on Skoolbag. Please check for this 

post or please don’t hesitate to contact Lisa to find out your child’s email address. 

 

Term 1 Dates 
 

March 
Wednesday 2nd March 

Ash Wednesday 
 

Friday 11th March  
School Closure Day 

 
Monday 14th March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 
 

Friday 25th March 
Feast of the Annunciation 

 
Monday 28th March 

PSG meetings 
 

Tuesday 29th March 
PSG meetings 

 
Wednesday 30 March 
Year 5/6 Urban camp 

 
Thursday 31st March 
Year 5/6 Urban camp 

 

April 
Friday 1st April 

Year 5/6 Urban camp 
 

Sunday 3rd April 
Daylight savings ends 

 
Friday 8th April 
End Term One 

 

Term 2 Dates 
Friday 15th April 

Good Friday 
 

Sunday 17th April 
Easter Sunday 

 
Monday 25th April 

ANZAC Day Public holiday 
 

Tuesday 26th April 
Term 2 begins 

 



 

 
As a staff we are really looking forward to a great year, where we will see all our children flourish. 

 

COVID-19 update 
Yesterday the Department of Education and MACS (Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools) confirmed 
that the current COVID restrictions in place for schools will continue until the end of the term, even 
though some things have been eased in the community.  
 
This means that the following will continue until we are otherwise notified: 
 
Rapid Antigen Testing 
Rapid antigen testing will be voluntary for all primary school students. 
 
The recommendation for primary school staff and students is to be tested twice weekly on school days only. 
 
As school we recommend that families test their child on Tuesdays and Thursdays or if their child shows 
any symptoms. 
 
Tests will be provided in packs of five individual tests per student.  
 
Our third set of testing kits will be available within the next week and be sent home with each child. 
 
What do I do if my child tests POSITIVE? 

 Parents are required to report positive test results to: 
o Department of Health system (Rapid antigen tests | Coronavirus Victoria) or via the 

coronavirus hotline at 1800 675 398. 
o St Elizabeth’s school - principal@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au or 9795 5258 on the day 

they receive the positive test. 
o  

 Positive cases will be required to quarantine at home for 7 days and cannot attend school until 
Day 8 if they are well enough to return. 

 

What do I do if my child is a close household contact? 
 Where a student is a household contact of a positive case (that is, they have spent more than four 

hours with someone who has COVID-19 inside a house, accommodation, or care facility) they must 
inform the school and isolate for seven days and not attend school during that period 
 

 The school will organise a hard copy learning pack for this time. There will be no remote learning 
available. 

 
Parent access to the school 
Parents onsite 
To reduce the risk of transmission, parents unfortunately will have limited access to the school for the first 
four weeks, which is not ideal considering many like to come see their child’s classroom and meet their 
child’s teacher. 
 
As we did at the end of last year, parents will only be allowed onsite at the end of the school day.  
 
Parents unfortunately will have limited access inside school buildings.  
 
The only time parents will be allowed into buildings is if they need to attend the school office or have an 
important meeting with a staff member that cannot be done remotely. These parents will have to be fully 
vaccinated, to attend these meetings.  
 
Parents are able to contact their child’s teacher by: 

 Talking to them at the end of the day at pick up time (outside) 
 Phone call 
 Email 

 

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/rapid-antigen-tests#report-a-positive-result-on-a-rapid-antigen-test
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/
mailto:principal@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au


 

 
Morning Drop off Procedures 

 Both school gates will open at 8.35am, which will be supervised by 2 teachers 
 ONLY children will be allowed to enter - No parents or cars will be allowed onsite 
 ALL children should arrive by 8.45am to be on time for their learning day 

 
Pick up Procedures 
There will be two dismissal times to ease the congestion of families leaving the school grounds 
 

 A-K surname families will be dismissed at 3.05pm from the BASKETBALL COURTS 
 L-Z surname families will be dismissed at 3.15pm from the BASKETBALL COURTS 
 Parents MAY come onsite to their designated pick up area to collect their child 
 Parents adhere to the 1.5m social distance protocol 
 Children MUST be collected from their designated area of the basketball courts and leave the 

school grounds as quickly as possible, using the closest possible exit gate 
 
If your child is in Year 3-6 and is able to make their own way out of the school grounds without 
being collected by a parent, this would be greatly appreciated. Please organise a designated pickup 
spot outside the school that you are both familiar with. 

 
Face masks 
Face masks are compulsory for all Year 3-6 students, which need to be provided from home, as the school 
only has enough for emergencies e.g. elastic on a face mask breaks. 
 
Foundation-Year 2 students are strongly encouraged to wear them as well. 
 
Face masks only need to be worn inside not outdoors. 
 
Student illness 

If your child has a sore throat, runny nose, is coughing or sneezing they CAN NOT come to school. 
They are required to stay at home until they are better.  

Any child who shows these symptoms at school will be asked to be collected immediately. 

Stay home when unwell and test 
The most important action school communities can take to reduce the risk of transmission of COVID-19 
is to ensure that any unwell staff and students remain at home and get tested, even with the mildest 
symptoms. 
 
Everyone should consider their health before they start work or attend school. 
 

Currently we are seeing a rise in positive cases, therefore it is VERY important for everyone in our 
community to follows these protocols to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all. 

 
Operoo  
Operoo is the secure online platform that St Elizabeth's uses to obtain 
important information and permission on each of our students that is required 
when attending an excursion.  
 

It is important that each time parents receive an email or notification from 
Operoo that they attend to it as soon as possible to ensure that their child 
does not miss out on an important learning experience. We ask that each 
time parents are requested to sign a permission form, that they quickly 
check that ALL details on their child’s profile is up to date and correct.  
 

ALL families are required to update/check that the following details are 
up to date:   
 

 Parent contact details (must list both parents, where appropriate) 
 Emergency contact details (must list two emergency contacts) 
 Medical conditions   



 

 
 Asthma, anaphylaxis or allergic reaction plans are current and uploaded onto child’s profile as an 

attachment  
 

Thank you for your continued support during this difficult time. As a school community we achieve great 

things when we work together. 

Christina Ferguson 

Principal 

 

 
 

 

 

A very warm welcome to 2022.  
 
May this year bring each of you a sense of wellness and a renewed happiness 
for all the things that bring you joy. It was so lovely to see all the children and 
family members during the past few weeks.  We extend an extra welcome to 
our new families who have joined our school community. 
 

 
  
Dear Lord, 
 
Use my eyes to see new friends.  
Open my ears to hear my teacher.  
Open my mind to learn new things.       
  
Let my heart remember You are near when I am afraid.  
Help me to love others like you do. 
I want to shine your light so bright in my school.  
 
 
R.E. Calendar 
Please find below our calendar of important religious events within our school. At this stage some of these 
events will be dependent on COVID restrictions. As we near closer to these dates, we will let parents know 
if they will proceed and how. 
 

EVENT DATE TIME 

 Season of Lent begins Ash Wednesday 
2nd March 

 

Reconciliation and Eucharist Parent Information Evening 
(TBC) 

23rd March 7:00pm 

Reconciliation Commitment Mass Saturday 2nd April 
 

Sunday 3rd April 
 

6:30pm 
 

10:30am 

Sacrament of Reconciliation Wednesday 6th April 6:30pm 

First Eucharist Commitment Mass Sunday 15th May 10:30am 

Confirmation Parent Information  Thursday 19th May 7:00pm 

Education in Faith 



 

 

Sacrament of First Eucharist  
 

Saturday 21st May 
 

Sunday 22nd  May 
 

Sunday 29th May 
 

6:30pm 
 
 

10:30am 
10:30am 

 

Pentecost Sunday ~ Confirmation Commitment Mass Sunday 5th June 10:30am 

Sacrament of Confirmation 
 
 

Sunday 16th October 2:30pm 

 
God bless, 
Mrs Lorraine Walker 
Religious Education Leader 
 

Luke Farrelly 

Teaching and Learning Leader 
 
 

 
Our school prides itself on understanding the students in our care, knowing what they need to keep moving 
forward. We are not all built the same and some of us move at a different pace and even sometimes in a 
different direction. This is ok! In actual fact we value this highly and understand that the learners in our school 
may need different supports put in place in order to help them grow and develop. The NCCD is one 
component to this and through this funding model, we can put programs in place that cater for a diverse range 
of learning needs. These programs compliment the teaching that takes place in the classroom and aim to 
add value to the experience our students have at St Elizabeth’s.  
 

Teaching and Learning 

 

School Community 



 

 
In saying this, not every child will be a part of the NCCD, however they will see the impact of it in one way or 
another. Some will feel this impact directly, with extra support offered within programs or on an individual 
basis, whilst others may have an indirect benefit during times where we can place two adults in the classroom 
to support the class. This offers great opportunity for classroom teachers to use data and their insights to 
cater for students at their point of need.  
 
 
Luke Farrelly 
Teaching and Learning/Learning Diversity Leader 
 
 
 
  
 
 
We live in a world that not only uses technology, but is becoming increasingly more reliant upon it. We must 
take time to stop and consider the impact this has for our students. Within our current setting, technology in 
many ways is our only form of contact, particularly between your child and their teachers.  
 
In our user agreement that students and families sign each year, are two sections that we feel are extremely 
valuable to refer back to particularly in the current climate where we are relying so heavily on technology.  
 
When I use digital technologies and the internet I communicate respectfully by: 

 always thinking and checking that what I write or post is polite and respectful 

 being kind to my friends and classmates and thinking about how the things I do or say online might 
make them think or feel  

 working to stop bullying. I don’t send mean or bullying messages or pass them on to others 

 creating and presenting my own work and if I do copy something from the internet, letting others 
know by sharing the website link to acknowledge the creator. 

 
Another component to this user agreement is direction around the acceptable use of school devices and 
accounts. We understand that students sometimes will be drawn to new games, websites and apps that are 
popular amongst their peers. However it is important to remember that these devices and accounts are still 
managed by the school and therefore have different guidelines for use than the personal devices you have 
at home.  
 
When I use digital technologies and the internet I will only use my device in the allocated time given to me 
unless directed to share another device by a teacher. When I use the internet I will: 

 Not use an automatic “save” for sites I access via the schools Chromebooks 

 Only send emails using my school email account when using school ICT equipment (Chromebooks 
are school property but we allow students to use them as a personal tool) 

 Ensure that my screen is visible to school staff at all times when using ICT  

 NOT download movies, pictures, photos, videos, games etc onto school ICT equipment unless I am 
directed to do so by a teacher 

 NOT  change my password unless directed by my teacher 

 NOT  use Social Media sites/apps on my school device (e.g Snapchat, Instagram, TikTok, Facebook 
etc). 

 
At any time if you have any questions or wish to discuss something that is happening online, we are here to 
support you where we can. Whilst not all issues that happen online can be managed by the school, we do 
have a range of services and agencies that we can suggest you contact depending on the nature of your 
query. Please contact the school on 9795 5258 or send me an email which I have listed below.  
 
Luke Farrelly 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
 

Child Safety 

 

School Community 



 

 
 
 
 
As the children settle back in, ask them about their day and give them time to share their highlights with you. 
There are bound to be little bumps and tired days, so try and remain positive when this occurs, and 
communicate with your child's teacher so that we can work together to support them as needed.  
 
Our Foundation students certainly have fitted in well at school already. The older children always love having 
younger children to watch out for and take care of. 
 
Keep routines 
Children can get very tired at night because they are doing so many new and exciting things. For this reason 
it helps if you keep routines like bath time, meals and reading routines as regular as possible. It’s important 
to leave time for your child to play and get a good night’s sleep each night. 
 

 
 
As educators, we have a strong focus on building relationships and connections. We draw on resources such 
as ‘Berry Street’ to assist us in creating new relationships in our school between staff, children and families. 
Over the next few weeks you will hear a little about the Growth Mindset which teaches children that they can 
actually train their brains to make new pathways so they can achieve their goals. 
 
I look forward to working with you in my role as Religious Education Leader and Wellbeing Leader. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child.  The days I am in 
the office are Wednesday and Thursday. 
 
Lorraine Walker 
Student Wellbeing Leader 
  

Student Wellbeing 

 

School Community 



 

 
 
 
 

  

Foundation News 

 

School Community 



 

 

 
 

 
  

Year 1/2 News 

 

 

School Community 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Year 3/ 4 News 

 

School Community 



 

 
 
 

 
  

Year 5/6 News 

 

School Community 



 

 
 

 

  

Literacy Intervention 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Performing Arts 

 

School Community 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Welcome back to Term 1! It has been such a pleasure to work alongside all the students 

so far and I can’t wait to see their artistic abilities further develop over the next year!  

 

Foundation: 

Students are exploring shapes and lines. They will put this into practice this term when creating 

their own rainbow self-portraits. Students will also explore colour by identifying both primary and 

secondary colours within an art piece. 

 

Year 1/2: 

This term, students are exploring the theme collage and printmaking. They will use the process of 

Monoprinting to create a piece of work using a variety of lines, shapes and colours. During collage 

making, students will discover how different textures can change different parts of an art piece. 

 

Year 3/4: 

Students are further developing their skills in painting and drawing. They will be creating their own 

hot air balloons made up of a range of Zentangle patterns. In the second half of the term, students 

will be exploring the works of Henry Matisse to create a Fauve Self Portrait. 

 

Year 5/6: 

Students will be discussing how powerful their voices are, especially when it comes to kindness. 

They will be creating a ‘Say Something’ portrait inspired by the book ‘Say Something’ by Peter H. 

Reynolds. They will also be further developing their skills in how to draw specific features of a face 

and the importance of symmetry when creating their own self-portraits. 

 

Each student within the school has also been given a feather to decorate which will be used to 

create a beautiful whole school mural. The feathers are looking fantastic and we can’t wait to share 

with you the final product. Stay tuned! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Ladson  

Visual Arts Teacher 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visual Arts 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

  

School Community 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Before School Care 

Permanent: $13.50 /Casual $16.00 ~ 7am to 8:55am Monday to Friday during school term, excluding all 
Victorian Public Holidays. 
 
After School Care 
Permanent: $14.50 /Casual $17.00 ~ 3:15pm to 6:15pm Monday to Friday during school term, excluding all 
Victorian Public Holidays. 
 
Vacation Care / Pupil Free Days 
Per Day: $50.00 7am to 6:00pm Monday to Friday  
 
Late Pick Up Fees:  Per minute: $1.00 
 
 

For enquires or further information, please contact Elarine on 0422 803 709 during session times. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
. 

Out of School Hours Care 


